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CONNECTICUT AIRPORT AUTHORITY 

David McGuire, Esq. 

American Civil Liberties Union 

Foundation of Connecticut 

330 Main Street 

Hartford CT 06106 

Dear Attorney McGuire: 

September 2, 2014 

We are in receipt of your letter of July 29, 2014 to Eric Waldron, Director of Operations 

for the Connecticut Airport Authority ("CAA''), in which you assert that Bradley International 

Airport ("Bradley") has prohibited photography from certain locations open to the public, 

including the airport terminal and on Perimeter Road. 

Please be advised that the CAA does not prohibit photography in any area open to the 

public at Bradley, including within the terminal. The Transportation Security Administration 

("TSA") does not prohibit photographing, videotaping or filming at security checkpoints, as 

long as the screening process is not interfered with or slowed down, although they do ask that 

the security monitors not be filmed or photographed. Please go to 

http://www.tsa.gov/pressroom-channel/photographyfilming to access the TSA website 

regarding photography. 

With respect to Perimeter Road, photography is not prohibited. However, for security 

and traffic flow reasons, parking is prohibited on Perimeter Road for any reason, including 

photography. In addition, many areas of Bradley surrounding the airfield are designated no 

trespassing areas which are not open to the public for any reason, including photography. The 

Connecticut State Police do enforce the parking and trespassing restrictions. 

If you have any particular issues or questions regarding this issue, I would be harpy to 

arrange a time to discuss them with you. I can be reached by phone at 860-292-2026 or by e­

mail at ppernerewski@ctairports.org. 

Very truly yours, 

Bradley International Airport • Administrative Offices • Terminal A, 3rd Floor • Windsor Locks, CT 06096 


